
 

 

INTEGRITY (MMP) PrEP Coverage Update 

Neighborhood News – January 2025 

Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island (Neighborhood) is notifying providers that in September 2024, the 

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) updated the benefit for which HIV pre-exposure prophylaxis 

(PrEP) is covered. 

As of September 2024, CMS requires PrEP to be billed under Medicare Part B. 

To assist with claims payment, Neighborhood is requesting that prescriptions used for PrEP be submitted to the 

retail pharmacy with an ICD-10 code of Z29.81 to ensure the patient receives the correct benefit coverage. 


